
Presbytery Prayer Partners 

June 2023 

The Presbytery of Ohio Valley encourages all our congregations to pray for each other throughout the year. Over 
a two-year period, a week will be designated for each of our churches and other organizations. Items listed 
below have been sent to us from the churches and organizations on our prayer list for the weeks shown. Sharing 
prayers with each other works!  

 

Week of June 4th 

The Center for Congregations 

The Center for Congregations is fully funded by the Lilly Endowment as a gift to Indiana congregations. Its 
mission is to strengthen local congregations. The Center offers no-cost consulting, education events, and grants. 
The Center’s digital resource collection (thecrg.org) is continuously being updated with tools and resources 
congregations need most – recent timely collections address Mental Health, Post-Pandemic Preparedness, and 
Anti-racism. Ongoing topics such as Youth Ministry, Buildings, and Stewardship include regularly updated 
resources as well. POV congregations may be served by Center offices in Evansville, Indianapolis, or Seymour. 

 

Week of June 11th 

Roachdale Presbyterian Church, Roachdale    Rev. David Bower 
 

Week of June 18th 

Retired Ministers living in the Presbytery of Ohio Valley 

A number of retired Presbyterian pastors live within or near the bounds of our presbytery. While officially 
retired, many of them remain active in the presbytery by participating in presbytery assemblies, serving on 
committees and commissions, moderating sessions, providing pulpit supply, and supporting their colleagues. We 
are grateful for their pre- and postretirement service, and ask that you pray for their health and well-being. 

 

Week of June 25th 

Salem Presbyterian Church, Salem  Richard Clark, Commissioned Pastor 

The Salem Presbyterian Church was founded in 1817, and the present still-used sanctuary was built in 1842. Our 
church bell is still rung at the beginning of every Sunday service. Our members continue to serve the church and 
the rural community in the spirit of Christian love, and are active in the community, volunteering at the 
Washington County Food Bank and other organizations. We assist foster children in Washington County through 
our connection with CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates). We have opened the church library up every 
last Wednesday of the month to meetings of the Washington County Pride Organization, and the Salem 
Presbyterian Church is now a member of the Matthew 25 Church Group. 

We ask for continued prayers for the Salem Presbyterian Church as we navigate worship changes in these 
pandemic times and for Pastor Richard Clark. 


